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	Purpose
The mandate of the External Auditor (NAO) relating to the auditing of the 2022, 2023, 2024 and 2025 financial statements will end on 30 June 2026. Pursuant to paragraph 2 of Article 28 of the Financial Regulations, it is recommended that the mandate of the External Auditor (NAO) be renewed for a period of two years for the auditing of the 2026 and 2027 financial statements.
Action required
The Council Working Group on financial and human resources is invited to note the recommendation and the draft Decision to be submitted to the next session of the Council to renew the mandate of the UK’s NAO for a period of two years.
_______________
References 
CWG-FHR website; Document C20/83 – Decision 621, Resolution 94 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022), Article 28 of the Financial Regulations
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I	Background
In 2020, the Appraisal Committee reviewed and assessed the technical and financial components and considered the strengths and weaknesses of each bid received at that period. In making its recommendation to the Council, the Appraisal Committee had to weigh up several competing factors including technical competency and cost of the audit service. The Committee’s recommendation aimed at identifying the bid that offered the best value for money.
Based on the above process and having considered all criteria, the Appraisal Committee agreed to recommend to the ITU Council that the United Kingdom’s National Audit Office (NAO) be appointed as the External Auditor of the ITU for the financial periods 2022/23 and 2024/25.
The mandate of the External Auditor (NAO) relating to the auditing of the 2022, 2023, 2024 and 2025 financial statements will end on 30 June 2026.
II	Recommendation
1	Based on the above process and having considered all criteria, it is recommended that the mandate of the UK’s NAO be renewed for a period of two years for the auditing of the 2026 and 2027 financial statements.
2	The Council Working Group on financial and human resources is invited to note the recommendation and the draft Decision to be submitted to the next session of the Council to renew the mandate of the UK’s NAO for a period of two year
Annex: 1 – Draft Decision


ANNEX
DRAFT DECISION […]
[bookmark: OLE_LINK9][bookmark: OLE_LINK10]Renewal of the mandate of the External Auditor – the United Kingdom’s National Audit Office (NAO) for a period of two years
The ITU Council,
having examined
Document C25/XX,
considering
Resolution 94 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022) of the Plenipotentiary Conference and Decision 621 (C20) of the Council,
taking into account
Article 28 of the Financial Regulations,
decides
to renew the mandate of the United Kingdom’s National Audit Office (NAO) as the external auditor of the ITU for a period of two years for auditing its 2026 and 2027 financial statements,
instructs the Secretary-General
[bookmark: _Hlk42012064]to bring this Decision to the notice of the Comptroller and Auditor General of the United Kingdom’s NAO.
_____________
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